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Via IBFS 
 
February 24, 2017 
 
Marlene H. Dortch, Secretary 
Federal Communications Commission 
445 12th Street, SW 
Washington, DC 20554 
 
RE: USConnect Holdings, Inc. 

ITC-214-20000310-00140 
 
Dear Ms. Dortch: 
 
By letter dated May 18, 2005, Eastern Kansas Holdings, Inc. entered into a Letter of 
Assurance with the U.S. Department of Justice, including the Federal Bureau of 
Investigation and the U.S. Department of Homeland Security, (collectively, the USG 
Parties) in order to address national security, law enforcement and public safety concerns in 
connection with an application to the Federal Communications Commission for approval of 
the transfer of control of S & A Communications, Inc. (ITC-ASG-20050405-00140).1  A 
request is hereby made on behalf of USConnect Holdings, Inc. (“USConnect”) that the 
Commission modify International 214 Authorization ITC-214-20000310-00140 to remove 
the condition requiring compliance with the 2005 Letter of Assurance.  As detailed 
following, the authorization has since been assigned to USConnect Holdings, Inc., a 
corporation 100% owned by U.S. shareholders, and, as such, the Letter of Assurance 
condition is no longer necessary. 
 
A notification of pro forma assignment of control from Eastern Kansas Holdings, Inc. to 
American Broadband Acquisition Corp. was filed in 2009 (see ITC-ASG-20090717-
00335).  Subsequently, S & A Telephone Company, Inc. and its direct subsidiary S & A 
Communications, Inc. were acquired by USConnect (see ITC-ASG-20130927-00269).  All 
capital stock and membership interests in S & A Communications, Inc. were transferred to 
USConnect, a U.S. corporation. 
 
American Broadband Acquisition Corp. retained no interest in S & A Communications, 
Inc.  Furthermore, shareholders of USConnect Holdings and its wholly-owned subsidiary 
of S & A Communications are 100% owned by U.S. citizens.  The USG Parties have 
indicated that in light of the transfer of ownership they would have no objection to 

                                              
1 See attached letter from David Cosson, Attorney for Eastern Kansas Holdings, Inc. to USG Parties, May 18, 
2005 (“2005 Letter of Assurance”). 
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removing the 2005 Letter of Assurance as a condition on FCC authorization ITC-214-
20000310-00140. 
 
Attached is a Declaration in support of the statements contained in this letter.  Any 
questions regarding this matter may be directed to the undersigned. 
 

Sincerely, 

 
John Kuykendall, Vice President 
JSI 
jkuykendall@jsitel.com 
(301) 459-7590 
 
on behalf of 
USConnect Holdings, Inc. 

 
Attachments 
 
cc:  Deborah Rand, USConnect Holdings, Inc. 
 










